Board of Assessor Meeting Minutes

July 20, 2009 – 4:00pm

Attendance:

John Lafleche

Marita Tasse

Daniel Matte 

William Mitchell

Tasks:

The minutes from July 6, 2009 were read and approved.

The board members signed all necessary documents.

An updated summary of the fiscal year 2010 budget for the assessor’s office was reviewed.

Discussion:

The board discussed the updated amount of cyclical inspections that needed to be completed by July 1, 2011. A report was generated by the principal assessor, which indicated that 2517 parcels are due for inspection according to the department of revenue standards. The members discussed the options to complete these inspections, which included hiring sub-contractors for approximately half of these parcels. The principal assessor will complete an accurate assessment program that will identify a workload and time line so the board of assessors can estimate a cost to complete this project.

The preliminary sales data to estimate the value for all properties in the town of Sturbridge was reviewed and analyzed by the board. All sales data appeared accurate with the current market trend and the initial adjusted rates to complete the valuation for all properties in Sturbridge were deemed accurate.

The board discussed the updates to the Assessors website and the content that should be included. A review will be completed by the board members of other town websites to help decide on the amount of content that should be accessible to the public. The research of other websites will be discussed at the next meeting.

Next Two Scheduled Meetings:

August 10, 2009 – 4:00pm

August 24, 2009 – 4:00pm

Meeting Adjourned:

July 20, 2009 – 6:00pm

